




Review and approve minutes: February meeting did not have enough committee members to have a quorum.  There were no minutes as a result.  
Planning Grant: Paula gave an update from Maine Housing on the Planning Grant.  MSHA was given approval for planning grant and received something formal in writing.  They have not received a formal grant agreement that can be executed however.  At that point Paula reported they would need to work with Portland as it was going to be a joint planning grant. Cindy has had some discussions with Portland, but for the most part they are in the waiting stage.    
Coordinated Assessment: Paula informed the group that Anne Gass sent out a document on Coordinated Assessment last week.  Anne indicated the next steps as they relate to the Betterment Fund.  Anne asked for feedback on this document and is hoping to send out the final copy tomorrow morning.   Paula said the Betterment Fund was intended to support both Coc’s and the committee was representative of both Coc’s. Vickey updated the group on coordinated assessment for Portland and shared the work that Anne has been doing has been Portland specific.  Primarily due to the fact that they told HUD in the NOFA they had a Coordinated Assessment system.  Concerns were expressed about MCOC getting lost in this process and the desire that both Coc’s are represented equitably.  There is a concern that Portland is driving the train and is disconnected from MCOC as a whole and we want to work together on this effort.  MCOC would like to request that the language “The Maine CoC does not yet have a CoC system so it is out of compliance with this requirement.” be taken out of the document.  It was decided to invite Anne to a MCOC meeting.  It was recommend we write down MCOC coordinated system and not reinvent the wheel.  Ginny will reach out to Anne about joining the next steering meeting to discuss Coordinated Assessment. Paula will send a Copy of betterment grant out to Steering.    
Update on Letter to HUD re: Hope and Justice Project:
Paula confirmed she resent the support letter regarding Hope and Justice Project on to HUD.  Reminder to bring that up at the next full Coc meeting as it was an emergency vote.  
Committee Reports:

Donna gave a reminder that all subcommittee’s chairs should be reaffirmed for the coming cycle. Perhaps a discussion on role and commitment for chairs as well should be discussed.   
GIW – we should be hearing soon from HUD.  They are correcting the ARD.  Recommended adding this item to the full meeting agenda.
Scoring:  Has not met and a scoring template committee meeting is not scheduled yet as that will happen when the NOFA is out.
Resource: Mike reported the group did not meet in February.   They are meeting tomorrow.  They are planning a training on domestic violence in region II.  Need participation or communication from Region III.  Awa suggested Candy at DHHS and will bring next Region III agenda to discuss. 
 Data: Vickey reported the meeting was focused on a PIT and HIC debrief.  It was a very short concise meeting.  Awa reported this month’s scheduled meeting will be a user group meeting. Miscommunication and earlier notice will be sent in the future. Paula reported Bowman has been focused on the PIT, HIC and CAPER as priorities. Manpower to change all the records has been an issue and maybe this can be revisited at another meeting. Awa suggested these reports be brought to the forefront.
Policy:  Vickey reported the group is meeting this Friday 20th at 3:00.  At the full Coc meeting, the policy committee will ask for permission from MCOC to meet as a joint standing committee with the Statewide Homeless Council committee.  Both committees overlap in membership and have the same type of work.  It seems efficient to work together.  The Statewide Homeless Council has value added with fresh ideas and broader membership.  The standing meeting time is proposed for the Friday before the Statewide Homeless Council at 3:00.  
Carol Kulesza, Coordinator, VA Maine HCS asked if MCOC could hold an extra MCOC meeting an hour before the scheduled meeting.  The VA is really looking at a push to end homelessness among Veterans.  The VA has developed a couple of different tools and wants to host a meeting to look at the gaps and needs that were identified. Concern was raised that most participants would be in Portland or Bangor and currently the Tandberg sites aren’t confirmed for the extra hour and this will affect the participation.  Meeting scheduled for this Thursday before the Coc meeting.  Recommend posting information on Maine Homeless Planning website.  
Project: Donna sent out a summary of recommended changes.  Kudos to the committee given the lack of direction, vast scope, confusing and frustrating process, you have done well.  It was suggested that it would be helpful to get help from Steering to provide direction with where we need to go. What does the Coc want us to do? Drafted version of planning group put forth recommendations based on the two documents.   

Vickey identified concerns about Hearth performance measures that specifically address concerned system level performance measures, which appear to be absent in the materials. Hearth established certain monitoring criteria and we want to get on the path to compliance.  
There was discussion about a year round process, system wide performance measures, and inviting Portland members of the subcommittee who were involved in the Planning Grant process, specifically Jon Bradley, to the discussion.  There was discussion regarding having a joint MCOC and PCOC Steering meeting, in person (possibly Augusta), to review the documents, the Planning Grant work, and develop next steps so that the MCOC Project Committee has solid direction for its future work.  Historically, once the GIW is out the NOFA is not far behind and we want to ensure that we are in a good place when the NOFA comes out and can follow through, or at minimum follow up, with what the MCOC stated it would do in the last application.
Mcoc agenda:  MCOC Agenda drafted to include committee updates, GIW, Hope and Justice emergency vote,  announcements, and other business, Support letter for Jennifer at SSVF, time frames for support letters, reappoint chairs for subcommittees and MCOC joint policy committee.
No other business 

Next Meeting will be:

April 6, 2015 at 10:00 am
Paula will offer conference number.  Please note: The meeting will not be hosted on site.  

On-Line: Vickey Rand (Community Housing of Maine), Ginny Dill (Shalom House), Awa Conteh (Bangor Health and Community Services), Mike Mooney (New Beginnings), Paula Paladino (Maine Housing), Donna Kelley (Kennebec Behavioral Health), Carol Kulesza (HCHV Coordinator, VA Maine HCS)





Meeting: MCOC Steering


Date/Time: 3-16-15 10:00 – 12:00 pm


Location: Online
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